
CITY OF PLEASANT GROVE, ALABAMA 

COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 01, 2021 

The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, met in the Council Chambers on 

Monday, February 22, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Jerry Brasseale presiding. The following 

were present:  

Mayor:                             Jerry W. Brasseale   

Council Members:           Philip Houston   

                                      Yolanda Lawson   

                                Kevin Dunn   

                                          Ray Lassiter   

                                          Ken Hatfield 

                                          

Also present:   City Clerk Recarda Cobb, Police Chief Robert Knight, Fire Captain Jason 

Sandlin, and Building Inspector Doug Hyche. 

 

Prayer by Mayor Jerry Brasseale.  

  

Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Jerry Brasseale. 

  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  

  

Mayor Pro-Tem Phillip Houston made a motion to approve the minutes from the last regular 

meeting on February 22, 2021. 

  

The motion was seconded by Councilor Yolanda Lawson.  

  

Motion passed unanimously.  

  

APPROVAL OF BILLS  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of 

$139,096.81.  

  

The motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston. 

  

Motion passed unanimously.  

 

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-05   Resolution approving the City of Pleasant 

Grove’s property and Casualty Insurance with Patrick Insurance Agency, Inc. (AMIC).  

 

Mayor Jerry Brasseale made a motion to resolution no. 2021-05.  

 

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn.. 

 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS  

  

Doug Hyche – None 

 

Recarda Cobb – None 

 

Chief Robert Knight stated that he has received three quotes for installation of cameras in the 

police department.  Also, he will be dropping the bids off at City Hall. 



 

 

Captain Jason Sandlin –None 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

  

 

Councilor Kevin Dunn thanked the Mayor and Council for allowing him two bring two 

companies out to explain streaming and public safety.  Councilor Dunn also discussed speeding 

within the community, and spoke with Captain Daniel Reid about cameras at the police 

department, 

 

Councilor Ray Lassiter stated that he spoke with an engineer at Birmingham Water Works Board 

concerning low water pressure and leaks in Pleasant Grove.  Also, he spoke with the 

commissioner about paving some of the county roads within the city.. 

 

Councilor Yolanda Lawson stated that the Beautification Committee will be working on several 

projects this spring, and would like to collaborate with the Park Board. Also, Councilor asked the 

City’s attorney about an ordinance to address the speeding problem within Pleasant Grove.  

Attorney J. D. Terry said that he will discuss the situation with ALDOT. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston asked Councilor Lawson about working with the Beautification 

Committee.  Also, he introduced the new librarian, Dian Kennedy, and the library board 

members. 

 

Mayor Jerry Brasseale discussed electrical fuels that needed to be replaced at the ballpark. He 

stated that the cost was approximately $338. 

 

Mayor Pro-Tem Philip Houston a motion to purchase the fuels needed at Pleasant Grove’s 

ballpark not to exceed $375 each. 

 

The motion was seconded by Councilor Kevin Dunn. 

 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Councilor Ken Hatfield informed everybody of the zoning meeting scheduled for March 

10,2021.  Also, he inquired about the investment meeting scheduled for Tuesday, March 09, 

2021.  Mayor Brasseale stated that the investors’ appointments are at 5:30 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

  

CITIZENS COMMENTS  

  

Keneicia Webb, 601 10th Avenue, stated that her mailbox has been damaged due to the speeding 

in Pleasant Grove.  She asked the Mayor and Council to come up with a solution to eliminate the 

continuous speeding problem within the community. 

 

Regina Williams, 1456 5th Avenue, stated that the City of Pleasant Grove needs to fix the 

speeding problem on 5th Avenue.  Because of the speeding, cars have run onto her property 

numerous times causing an enormous amount of repair work.  Also, Mrs. Williams discussed 

speeding cars running into light poles, which have led to power being off for long periods of 

time.  Mayor Jerry Brasseale stated that it’s a county road and he will meet with Commissioner 

Jimmie Stephens about the matter. 

 

ADJOURNMENT  

  

Councilor Ken Hatfield made a motion to adjourn. 

  

  



 _______________________________  

Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor  

Attest: ___________________________                              

Recarda Cobb, City Clerk  

  

  

  


